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Minutes of the Annual General Meeting

of the Kent Boat and Ski Club

held at 11 am on Sunday 23 February 2014

	Committee present:
	Claire Bailey 

Steven Bailey

Dean Frost

John Gibbs

Andy Hubble

Nick Humphrey
	Daniel Lake

John Scales

Kate Scales

Nicola Turner

Richard Turner
	Trustees present:

Total members present:


	Don Cuckow

Andy Finch

Paul Wheeler

25 full

2 social

I honorary


Minutes of 201 AGM

Dean Frost opened the meeting and confirmed that a quorum was present. 

Dean asked if everyone had read the minutes from the 2013 AGM, which had been made available in advance of the meeting.  No comments were made about them.

Vote:
To accept the minutes of the 2013 AGM

Proposed David Lake, seconded Sarah Frost.

Carried unanimously

Commodore’s Report

Dean said that 2013 had been a good year for the club, and better than he had ever known it.  The works parties had been well attended, and lots had been achieved, including the new boat wash and barbeque areas, on which John Gibbs would report later.  The bar had done very well, and the new club website was up and running, thanks to Andy Hubble, who would talk about that later.  He thanked all the committee members for their hard work, and particularly for all that went on behind the scenes.

Secretary’s Report

Nicola Turner reported that in 2013, we had 47 full members, 17 social, 1 honorary boat owning, 29 juniors and 2 students.  There were 79 BWSW members.

Treasurers Report

Kate Scales had sent out the accounts for the year ended 31 December 2013 in advance, along with some notes. The club had made a net surplus of just £516 for 2013, but we had spent almost £10,000 on works at the club.

Thanks to the efforts of Andy Hubble and Steve Bailey, the bar had made a profit of over £5,300.  We had several outside functions in 2013 and they had worked very hard.  A big thank-you was due to them.

We were forecasting a profit of £3,000 for 2014.  Kate had not sent the budget out to all members, but if anyone would like to see it, she would be happy to send it.  Corporation Tax of £103 was due, payable in October.

We had put £60,000 last year into savings accounts with Nationwide. NatWest had been offering us only 0.55%, and we had got 2% on a one-year fixed for £40K, 1.6% on a six-month for £10K, and a variable 1.2% on the other £10K in a 95-day notice account with Nationwide.  The accounts would be due for review soon and Kate would see what was available.  She said that because we are classed as a business, good interest rates were not readily available.

Because we were in the lucky position of having so much in reserve, the committee had decided to keep the membership at £300 for 2014, with the £50 refundable works party deposit.  It was thought that would be a good gesture bearing in mind the economic situation and the fact that so many people’s wages had been frozen.  The works party deposit had worked well in 2013, with only 10 members not attending a works party (all of whom had paid their £50).

The MPA fee was increasing to £60.43 for 2014, but BWSW fees would not be changed for the second year in a row.  

Andy Hubble had set up the website so that members could renew online, filling in the forms and paying by Paypal.  This would enable people to put the payment on a credit card if they wished. Unfortunately, as a business, we were subject to Paypal fees at 3.4% plus 20p per transaction.  This worked out at £12 on one membership, or £14 with the MPA charge as well. The rate would reduce the more money we took, so it could end up at less than that.  The committee was recommending that for this year this cost should not be handed on to members, but swallowed by the club.  The situation would be reviewed at the end of year.

Kate recommended that we stay with our existing accountants, who gave us good service at a very reasonable cost - £540 again this year.  We did not have any internal auditors, although it was written in the constitution that we should have.

Committee Vacancies

Don Cuckow had been considering standing down as SBD2 Principal because it was being more onerous and would be costing the club more money.  However, he had agreed to continue for the time being at least, which the Committee were keen for him to do.  It was considered that he was the perfect man for the job.

SBD2

Don reported that he had tested 7 candidates for the SBD2 award in 2013.

There were going to be big changes in 2014 to both training and testing. This was mainly due to two incidents, one at Princes Club where a child had been killed when she had fallen off a banana toy and the boat driver had not seen her in the water, and one in Cornwall where a family had been involved in a serious incident in a RIB.  A father and child had died, and two other members of the family had been very seriously injured.

He said that the BWSW had been very close to losing the SBD2 licence accreditation as they had lost credibility, particularly following the Princes incident.  If they had not made the changes and upgraded the regime, they could quite easily have lost the accreditation to someone like the RYA.

Any new candidates would have to undertake more vigorous training and assessment, which would mean more work for them and for Don.  He was however looking forward to testing all those members who had not yet achieved the award, including several of our teenage members.  He was keen to achieve the 100% rate that the club had agreed we should strive for.

Don suggested that we bring in a rule that enforced the wearing by the boat driver of the lanyard attached to the boat kill switch.  In the Cornish incident, the driver had not done so, but would have prevented the deaths and injuries if it had been in use.  Although the situation in the club boats was different because the driver was actually sitting down in a proper seat, it was still felt this would be beneficial and a good thing to enforce.

In addition, it was known that the father in the Cornish incident had been drinking.  We already had a rule that said boats should not be driven under the influence of drink or drugs, and this would be vigorously enforced from now on.

Voting

A this point, the necessary voting took place:

Vote:
To bring in the rule that all boats should have a working kill switch, and that drivers should use it at all times

Proposed Don Cuckow, seconded Richard Turner.

Carried unanimously

Vote:
To receive and adopt the accounts for the year ended 31 December 2013 together with the report of the Committee thereon

Proposed Richard Turner, seconded Maxine Lake

Carried unanimously

Vote:
To appoint Sinden Thackeray Partnership as accountants and authorise the Committee to fix their remuneration


Proposed Kate Scales, seconded Don Cuckow

Carried unanimously

Vote:
To set the membership fee for 2014 at £300, with a refundable £50 works party deposit          


Proposed Kate Scales, seconded Sandra Williams

Carried unanimously

Works Parties

John Gibbs thanked all members who had attended works parties in 2013, and reported on the works carried out:

· Investigated mains power supply, looking for joint in cable

· Power supply to caravans upgraded

· Barbeque area built, with electricity and water supplies

· New power supply put in to lamp post at bottom of children’s play area

· Main kitchen:

· Sink replaced

· Ovens replaced

· Wall tiled

· New seals fitted to large fridge doors

· New drawers made for under ovens

· Gravel laid along rear of clubhouse

· Designated parking bays created for dumper trucks at rear

· Garages re-organised

· Slalom course repaired and maintained

· Shower heads replaced in ladies and gents changing rooms

· Water leak repaired under ground by children’s play area

· Hot water supply in main kitchen put back on to boiler supply

· New leather furniture in clubhouse (thanks to Nicola)

· Maintenance and repair work carried out on dumper trucks

· New UPS for front gates (thanks to Andy)

· Boat wash areas created, including underground soakaways, drainage, power and water supplies

Having improved the road at the rear of the clubhouse, both dumper trucks were now stored there and taken that way round, therefore making the front of the club safer for all our junior members.

In the coming months, we were looking at putting in more water supplies to the boat wash so that one hose point could be make available per boat.  The boat parking area would also be levelled and the old boat wash area tidied up to encourage members to move their boats as soon as they were finished in the boat wash.

John Scales said that there was still a certain amount of tidying up and finishing off to do with the boat wash area, and more works needed to the compound electrical supply

We were also planning this year to build porches over the front entrance and the double doors from the bar area, both for weather protection and also to create smoking areas.

Having checked the mains electrical supply to the club, it had been found to be acceptable for the time being.  One phase was thought to be unreliable, but we had been unable to find the joint in the cable.  A way forward would be discussed at Committee in due course.

Dean Frost offered a vote of thanks to John Gibbs and John Scales for all their hard work.

Any Other Business

Andy Hubble reported on the new website, and the fact that members would be able to join online from now on.   He explained how it worked, and demonstrated on the big screen in the clubhouse, encouraging all members to complete the online membership forms.  As Kate had said, payment by Paypal was now available, but if members did not wish to do that, they could still complete the form and choose the cash on delivery option.  They would then need to bring their fee to the club within 14 days, after which the forms would no longer be valid. 

After questions from the floor, it was confirmed that the original options were of course available, ie the form could be given or sent through to Nicola, and payment made in full by cash or cheque, or four monthly instalments by cheque or by standing order.  It was confirmed that for this year at least Nicola would continue to send out membership renewal forms to all members.

Bernard Pratley asked about payment of compound fees, which were due from 1st June.  Andy said that he would add that to the ‘shop’ on the website, but it would not go live until 1st June.  He had already set up half-year membership, which would appear on the site from 1st September.  Kate said that she normally sent out invoices to compound and caravan space holders at the beginning of June, and that she would do so again this year.  The option to pay would be available online, or the fees could be paid as normal, including by monthly standing order.

John Gibbs and John Scales would work out the dates for the works parties this season and Andy would put them up on the website.

Don said that he had been asked if we would like to field a team in the Rotary Club Dragon Boat race to be held on 25 May.  The cost was £360 per team of 10 people.  The cut-off date for entry was 1st April.

Steve Bailey said that the open season dance would be on 3rd May.  The band ‘Loose Change’ had been booked.  They had played at a function last season, and were very good.  All members were encouraged to attend.

Date of Next AGM

It was agreed that the next AGM would be held at 11am on Sunday, 22 February 2015.

The meeting closed at 12.20 pm.

……………………………

Dean Frost

Commodore
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